KC Metro Blue Knights
January 21, 2018

The meeting was called to order by Dusty Wallace.
Bill Evans asked Shane Stamm, Chaplin to give a blessing.  Bill would like for us to have the Blue Knights attend a church service at Shane’s Church, then have a bike blessing.  We would then ride over to the Alamo Restaurant for lunch and our Meeting.  Glenn & Laura will check on Tiff and Jays in Lee’s Summit for the February meeting.  Bill feels we may have to go back to having meetings on Monday nights if  we can’t find places to meet on Sunday afternoons.

Bill reported the Spring Conference is in Bismarck North Dakota in June, with International Conference  in Atlanta Georgia.

Membership dues are still $35.00.

Treasurers: Al Peaarson,  we only have about 50% membership turned in so far.

Road Captain:  Terry Allen, No report.

Quartermaster: Glenn Harmon, No report

Safety Officer: Stan Rogers, Be careful riding with the salt and sand on the road.  Be sure to check tire pressure on your bikes and your cars.  Watch out for wet leaves as they can be slick.  Blue Knights require helmets for rides.  Kansas doesn’t have helmet requirements, so you ride at your own risk.

Sargent at Arms:  Dusty Wallace,   No report

Bill Evans and Mike Berry will attend a meeting at City Union Mission on January 29 to get information about club’s participation.  Mike Berry also reported that the coalition of Clubs seems to be going downhill and may not last.

Other Business:
Stan Rogers moved to nominate Laura Harmon as a Honary Member and that club to pay the dues.  The motion was seconded and passed.

Shane Stamm, Chaplin closed the meeting with prayer.

Meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted by


Laura Harmon, Assistant to Al Pearson, Secretary/Treasurer
